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REPORT TO THE WA-ACTE EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

 Section  WA FACS 
 
 
Submitted By: Maureen Collins 
 
Date Submitted: July 21, 2025 

 
 
1. Accomplishments Since the Last Report (please identify the strategic plan 

goal/objective each activity seeks to achieve): 
 
Our Board has been actively working on the Summer Conference. We have Set up 2 Pre-

Conference Workshops, each providing different Culinary Competencies for different Educators 
needs.  We have successfully scheduled conference speakers that all areas will benefit from 
attending. 
We are currently recruiting our FACS members to join our 2025-26 board 

In addition, our new President Elects have been working with our sister organization planning 
our annual conference for October in Wenantchee. 

 
2. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for WA-ACTE and/or Your Section (for information 

purposes only): 
 
      N/A 

 
3. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for the Field of Career and Technical Education (for 

information purposes only): 
 

     We as a board are concerned about the OSPI Hiring Freeze and the empty Area Supervisor 
Positions. (Frameworks, course curriculum etc) 

 
4. Other Comments/Suggestions: 

 
      

 
5. Upcoming Meetings or Conferences: 
 
      WA FACS Annual Conference. October 26-28th 
 

Items Requested to Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion 
(Only include items that require Board discussion or action.  These will be placed on the Board 

meeting agenda at the discretion of the President.) 


